Minutes of ESIP Call – November 18, 2008
Next Meeting:  December 16 at 10:00 AM EDT 
Participants

Susan Russell-Robinson (USGS), Diane Gould (EPA), Jawed Hameedi (NOAA), Gary Lines (EC), Charlie Strobel (EPA), Jim Latimer (EPA), Jason Naug (DFO), Kathryn Parlee (EC), David Keeley (GOMC), and Marilyn ten Brink (EPA).
1  hour has  been added as in-kind for all participants.
Funding - New DFO Representative

Christine Tilburg began the meeting by reintroducing Jason Naug (DFO). Anita Hamilton has had her job duties changed and asked that Jason rejoin the Steering Committee. Jason has previously been a member of the Steering Committee and assisted with the hiring of the program manager.

Christine also mentioned that Jason Link would like to step down as chair of the Fisheries and Aquaculture subcommittee. Christine mentioned that this particular subcommittee is in good shape when it comes to data availability and will most likely be ready to "accelerate" in the next phase. Christine was hoping that a DFO representative or Canadian individual might become chair. Jason Naug suggested that he would look into this.
Funding - Update

· Environmental Trust Fund - Lee Sochasky currently has the proposal and it is close to being delivered. Susan Russell-Robinson updated the group that Lee is now writing the proposal as a two phase project. The first phase would focus on St. Stevens and St. Andrews. The second phase would expand to cover all of New Brunswick.
· Massachusetts Environmental Trust - David Keeley mentioned that this proposal focused on obtaining and analyzing contaminants and fisheries/aquaculture data. The Letter of Intent was submitted and David expects to hear back in December or January.
· New Hampshire Sea Grant - Christine mentioned that the Sea Grant proposal was funded and Steve Jones is heading up the project to bring together shellfish sanitation data for all of the States and Provinces.
· NOAA SARP - David stated that there has been no new information on the status of this proposal. However, he suspects that we might hear in January 2009.
Jason asked if any of these proposal contain funds for the program manager position. Christine replied that it depends on the proposal. For example, the NH Sea Grant does not. However, funds were written into the NOAA SARP proposal. David mentioned that he has several places he'd like to write Letters of Intent to in the coming months. He mentioned that Linda Mercer at DMR is drafting a proposal and Hilary Neckles (USGS) is also working on a proposal. Both of these proposals have the opportunity of possibly including a link to ESIP. 

General Fact Sheet
The Steering Committee then discussed the draft fact sheet that Christine put together for comments. Christine mentioned that this is just a first attempt to give the Steering Committee something to mold into a more appropriate form. She feels that if someone with experience in publication layout works with the fact sheet - there should be quite a bit more room available for text.
David wondered who the audience for the fact sheet is. He thinks that the potential audience would be funding agencies and individuals who have heard about ESIP but aren't fully aware of the partnership. 

Diane Gould mentioned that she feels a general timeline would be helpful. She feels that we need to specify more what we are trying to deliver. Jason Naug felt that the users of the indicators need to be described. Marilyn ten Brink felt that the information could be presented in a more engaging way. She suggested that the format include questions and answers. Examples given (not necessarily to be presented in this order):

1. Why were these indicators chosen?

2. Why were these subcommittees chosen?

3. What are indicators?

4. What is ESIP? 

Gary Lines mentioned that he almost prefers for Page 2 to become Page 1. Charlie Strobel seconded the ideas mentioned above - particularly reversing the order of the first two pages. David wondered if video clips could accompany the fact sheet on the web with individuals speaking of the importance of indicators in the Gulf of Maine.

Gary also mentioned that he's torn about including the reporting tool and monitoring map with this fact sheet - they almost need their own. Christine mentioned that she had given some thought to increasing the text on the Indicator Reporting Tool and removing the section on the Monitoring Map. Charlie disagreed and felt that the Monitoring Map is a powerful tool and should be included. Jim Latimer stated that he agreed with keeping both tools in. He feels that as much as can be included should be incorporated in an appealing fashion. Charlie further stated that the Monitoring Map might pique certain individual's interest and lead to them visiting the webpage.

Christine asked if anything in particular is missing. Marilyn mentioned that the big picture and how ESIP fits into the Action Plan could be discussed. Diane mentioned the timeline. Marilyn also mentioned including further contact information and perhaps a section on how individuals can help.

Christine also asked if the group believes acknowledgement should be given to the funding groups that have supported ESIP. The Steering Committee agreed that this is important - but the fact sheet should be dated.

With respect to the layout and design, Christine asked if there might be individuals within member organizations that could assist. Charlie stated that the EPA office in Narragansett has individuals who are good at this. Kathryn Parlee mentioned in-house assistance from Environment Canada.

Christine asked the group if they feel all ESIP members should be given the opportunity to comment on the fact sheet. Jason Naug asked if all the fact sheets out of ESIP should have a similar look. Christine stated that, in general, she keeps her presentations to a certain look in an effort to establish ESIP's "branding". She feels that all the fact sheets that ESIP releases should look similarly. The group agreed. Gary stated that he feels the Steering Committee should drive the fact sheet. Diane agreed. It was pointed out that each subcommittee will be very involved in their own fact sheets. Jim agreed.

Kathryn wondered if the fact sheet will need to be vetted with the Council. David stated that there will need to be an internal review. ESIP would deliver a near-to-final draft for comment from the review team. Marilyn wondered if we should ask individuals for comments that represent different types of members within ESIP (like local organizations), etc. It was also suggested that Christine ask Teresa Torrent Ellis (head of the Council's Outreach committee) for advice. 

Christine stated that she will make a second version of the fact sheet available to the Steering Committee for comments mid-December. She would like to finalize the fact sheet for review by the Council's team early Spring.

Abstracts Submitted - Update

· Coastal Zone 2009 - submitted November 20, 2008.
· New England Interstate Water Pollution Control Commission, Nonpoint Source Pollution - Susan Russell-Robinson will submit.
· Fisherman and Scientists Research Society - Christine mentioned that ESIP has been invited to present a poster at this meeting in February. Due to the timing, she won't be able to attend. She asked Gary Lines if he is still intending to present a climate change talk at the meeting. Gary replied that he is. Christine wondered if a member of the Steering Committee might be able to present the ESIP poster at the meeting (which is scheduled for February 20-21 in Truro, NS). Gary replied that he might be able to. Jason Naug also suggested that he might be able to assist.
ESIP Planning Calendar

The Steering Committee discussed placing the calendar on the general ESIP webpage (www.gulfofmaine.org/esip) along with the ESIP Planning Site (www.gulfofmaine.org/esipplanning). Marilyn ten Brink mentioned the usefulness of the calendar and felt that it would be appropriate to include on the general webpage. The group agreed that providing the calendar, but not necessarily a link to the Planning Site, would be appropriate. (Action taken: Christine mentioned this to Jim Cradock on 11/20/08. Jim will look into this possibility but makes no guarantees at this time).
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